WMIA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 9, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 9:30am at the Saco Ranger Station, 

33 Kancamagus Highway, Conway, NH.  In attendance were Bob Smith, Carol Felice, Gary Gustafson, Kathy Somerville, Doug Somerville, Ken Rancourt, Maxine Lee Booth & Tiffany Benna (by video feed)

The minutes from the January meeting were accepted by the Board of Directors (BOD)

Treasurer’s Report

The checking account balance is $44,508.72.  Discussion regarding invoices, vendors, etc. ensued.  Smitty requested a graph sheet across twelve months be created to graph monthly sales.  He also requested end of month reports.  Doug suggested sending all ideas to Rhonda who would create the graphs, etc.  

Doug asked if we want Microsoft Office on the computer at Saco.  

The Retail Committee meeting is March 12, 2015 at Saco from 9:30am – 11:30am.  Kathy and Doug will be out of state but will phone in for the meeting.  

Membership Committee

Kathy reported there have been no changes since the last meeting.  Currently 45 families are members.  Kathy met with Brian Johnston regarding staffing at Russell Colbath (RC) and Brickett Place (BP).  It is hoped the same staffing will exist this summer as was in place summer of 2014.  Brian asked if WMIA will pay for an add in Conway paper for volunteers.  The add would run five days as it did last year in April.  Kathy suggested when craft budget add monies for the add.  Brian suggested we use volunteers at Lower Falls as well as RC and BP.  Brian is crafting a job description for an employee at RC.  Question arose as to interview process since job will be jointly funded by the Forest Service and WMIA.  BOD feels FS should do the interviewing.  Tiffany felt BOD should be present.  Smitty suggested choosing a Board member to be at the interview and let the FS have the final decision.  Either Carol or Kathy will be at the interview.  Once a job description, salary and days are determined this information will be sent to local schools.  If no one responds it will be advertised to a wider audience.  It was suggested we run two different adds.  One for July and August and another for weekends in the Fall through Columbus Day.  Also consider retired teachers.  Brian noted that Ed is putting together a Veteran Conservation Corps.  Smitty noted he needs to meet with Dylan to discuss Wilderness display for BP.

Smitty will contact volunteers for BP and is hoping to recruit new volunteers.

Retail Committee
My Locker Shop – Maxine will email Tiffany information about this online store.  Smitty will put it on the agenda for either the March BOD meeting or the Retail Committee meeting.

Kancamagus T-shirt:  It was decided that Maxine will compile mock up for March BOD meeting.  It was suggested that WMNF logo be on the front and I Camped the Kanc and pictures on the back.

Dolly Copp postcard:  Tiffany noted loose ends need to be resolved before can print.

Dolly Copp T-shirt:  Maxine will contact Heidi for pictures of Imp or other Dolly Copp photos and will bring them to next BOD meeting.  

Retail Handbook

Smitty would like that the WMIA safe at Saco be locked at all times.  Daily deposits from Saco are every week during the busy season and when reaches $500 the remainder of the year.  Joe will be responsible for deposits at Saco and in the handbook his title will be noted as responsible as well as title of those at Andro and Campton.  The Handbook was approved.  Doug will make the changes and make up three notebooks and give to rangers at the April 16th meeting to review.  Tiffany requested a notebook as well and requested the notebooks be at the March meeting to be reviewed by those in attendance.  Doug will email Tiffany the Handbook so she can distribute to the Forest Service.

Operating Plan

Ken moved:

1.  WMIA may reimburse volunteer mileage needs to be referenced under RC

2.  Retail Sales and inventory #3

3.  Other Interpretive Programs and projects:  there is no fee allotted – change to charged.  

4.  Calendar of Meetings and General Topics:  remove for the January count
Kathy motioned to approve changes, Carol seconded.

Budgets & Grant Proposals

Reviewed grants and all agreed great ideas.  These grants be reframed as reimbursement to avoid filing 1099s.  WMIA can cut checks to pay grants or we can provide monies to the FS and they cut checks.  Tiffany preferred we write the checks.  Easiest reimbursement method would be volunteers send WMIA an email and we forward on to Rhonda.  We have $10,000 for grants.

Doug noted all speakers should be paid the same at all campgrounds.  Tiffany will notify all concerned about the new $150 per program pay rate.

Campground programs brochure…to redesign to smaller, ergo less costly, will require a lot of time.  It was decided to address this during the year and leave as is for now.

The grants were approved as follows:


James Sacchetti approved as written


John Marunowski will receive $3000


Jenna Girard needs to provide further clarification by email to the BOD


$400 for printing of campground programs was approved

Other Business

Ken had a question regarding tax filing.  Doug suggested he give to Caputo.  Rhonda compiles all needed to file with the Feds.

Mount Washington Valley Economic Council: Gary noted they brainstorm ways to create jobs and develop economically.  It was decided not to join.

It was decided not to hire a Retail Manager this year.

Repairs at BP:  no monies currently available.  WMIA will do plastering and painting and coordinate with Brian.

Inventory issues at Andro resolved.

Smitty wants a spot inventory at all stations in March, April and May via phone.  Doug and Maxine will implement.  Tiffany will contact all VIS employees that a spot inventory may occur.

The meeting adjourned at 12:30pm.  The next BOD meeting is March 9th at Saco commencing at 9:30am.

